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Town of Wales
Finance Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday March 24, 2022 at 7:00pm
Hybrid Meeting
Members attending: Jessica Miller, Ed Fisher, Shannon Grasso
Public attending: Pam Deluc, John Croke, Chris Ryan
Called to order at 7:00 pm
1. Old Business
The minutes of February 24, 2022 were reviewed. 
MOTION: Ms. Grasso made the motion to approve the minutes.

SECOND: Mr. Fisher seconded the motion. 

VOTE: All in favor

2. New Business
The Wales Fire Chief, John Croke, was in attendance to review the Fire Department budget request.  
· The general expense line item has an increase of $2,000 due to an increase in services provided.
· The Deputy Fire Chief is typically paid 80% of inspection fees with 20% going to a revolving account.  The proposal is to increase the Deputy Fire Chief’s salary by $5,000 and keep 100% of the inspection fees in the revolving account.  The Fire Chief estimates fees collected by the Town at about $4,000 a year.  
· The engineer has a proposed stipend increase of $3,000.  The engineer is an ASE certified diesel mechanic; this has led to a reduction in work for the town mechanic on the fire trucks.  The increase would help offset certification fees and tools.
· The maintenance/parts/labor line item has a proposed increase of $3,000 due to an increase in costs.  

·  A 2.5% cost of living adjustment is proposed for all employees except fire fighter salaries, which have an increase in minimum wage in January 2023.  
· Utility expenses were level funded, however that line item may need to be increased due to the high increase of heating fuel. If the highway department replaces the furnace, it may be possible to use the same fuel tank as the fire department.  This would be an increase in cost, but may be more efficient than each department having their own fuel tank; to be determined at a later date.  
· The Fire Chief will continue to use the highway fuel for his vehicle.  Currently there is no way to differentiate the amount of fuel each department uses for their vehicles.  
· The cost of the fire truck the Town voted down last year has increased by $45,000.  The Fire Chief will work to scale back equipment on the truck as much as possible to keep the cost down.  More details will be available at the Town Meeting.  
The finance committee briefly reviewed the Highway department budget request.  The committee will meet with Road Commissioner Chis Ryan to discuss further.  
3. Public Access:  None

4. Adjourn: 

Ms. Miller asked for a motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm.

MOTION: Ms. Grasso made the motion to adjourn

SECOND: Mr. Fisher seconded the motion.

VOTE: All in favor
Respectfully Submitted by Jessica Miller
Reserve balance before meeting: $36,707.61
Reserve balance after meeting: $36,707.61
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